Gity of Now PBedford

IN COMMITTEE

May 11, 2021

The Honorable City Council
133 William Street
New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Appointments & Briefings at a Meeting held on Tuesday, April 20, 2021,
considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Council President Lopes, requesting the Board of Health
Director Damon Chaplin provide the Committee on Appointments and Briefings with a briefing
on the City's ability to distribute a coronavirus vaccine to its residents, once one has been
developed and approved by the FDA (To be Referred to the Committee on Appointments and
Briefings.) (Ref’d 11/12/2020) (03/16/2021 - tabled)

On motion by Councillor Lopes and seconded by Councillor Abreu, the Committee VOTED: To
recommend to the City Council to take *“No Further Action” on a WRITTEN MOTION, Council
President Lopes, requesting the Board of Health Director Damon Chaplin provide the Committee
on Appointments and Briefings with a briefing on the City’s ability to distribute a coronavirus
vaccine to its residents, once one has been developed and approved by the FDA. This motion
passed on a Roll Call Vote of Yeas 9, Nays 0, with Councillors Abreu, yes; Baptiste, yes; Carney,
yes; Coelho, yes; Giesta, yes; Gomes, ves; Lopes, yes; Markey, yes and Morad, yes; with
Councillor Dunn not present for the vote.

IN COMMITTEE ON APPOINTMENTS &
BRIEFINGS

Apome KA. loereyy,

Councillor Naomi R.A. Carney, Chairperson
NRAC: dmb



CiTY OF NEW BEDFORD
CITY COUNCIL

November 12, 2020

WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting the Board of Health Director Damon Chaplin provide the Committee on
Appointments and Briefings with a briefing on the City’s ability to distribute a coronavirus vaccine
to its residents, once one has been developed and approved by the FDA. (To be Referred to the

Committee on Appointments and Brielings.)

Joseph P. Lopes, City Council President/Councillor Ward Six



